
 

 

April 28, 2025 

 

To: Menahga School Board 

 Jay Kjos, Superintendent 

 

From: Heidi Hagen, Business Manager 

 

Re: March 2025 Treasurer Report  

 

The school district's general fund revenue for March 2025 currently represents 65.9% of the overall revised 

budget, which is behind as a percentage of the budget compared to previous years.  The reason for the variance is 

due to state aid metering because projected enrollment is currently greater than originally budgeted.  The 

additional revenue will be accounted for at the end of the fiscal year. 

 

Expenses in the general fund are currently at 64.4% of the approved revised budget, less than the levels observed 

in the previous two fiscal years. This 64.4% year-to-date spending remains within reasonable limits. Salaries, 

wages, and benefits are like previous fiscal years.  All other spending categories are based on approved projects, 

equipment and supply purchases that will be posted in the coming months. 

 

Food Service revenues for March 2025 show a variance from the prior years as a percentage of the revised budget.  

This is due to lower free & reduced numbers and student participation.  Community Education revenues for the 

same period are considerably higher than compared to the prior year, however like fiscal year 23.  The variance is 

due to state aid metering for ECFE and School Readiness programs.   

 

Food service expenses have decreased compared to the prior year due to less repairs and maintenance so far this 

year and the fact that no equipment purchases are needed this year whereas last year a new serving- line was 

purchased.  Community Education funds have increased and tied to an increase in salaries, wages and benefits due 

to the addition of a school readiness teacher and paraprofessional support. 

 

The Debt Service Fund's revenue and expenses are highly regulated by state statute and follow the district's 

approved levy funding and bond payment schedules. 

 

The Internal Service fund’s revenue and expense are based on the District's self-insured dental benefit plan. 

 


